From: James McDonald

To: Beags. Tauren R - DNR

Cc: Ahl; Stuart Boerst; Greg Buckley; Vicky BERG
Subject: Possible Spill Report

Date: Thursday, April 27, 2017 5:14:45 PM
Tauren:

| just received a call from one of the folks with ERM, the firm performing the
investigation on the Thermo Fisher property south of 17th Street.

When measuring and sampling MW 2, they found about one foot of free product at a
relative depth of about 13.5 feet from ground surface. He indicated that it appeared
to be diesel fuel. McMahon, as | recall, did detect some odor in the soils during the
well construction, but not as evident as this would indicate.

The well is on the former site of the Labor Hall and is immediately down gradient
from a tavern. Other up-gradient possible sources appear to be few in number.
Other, nearby City Wells did not indicate the presence of any similar contamination.
I will get in touch with you tomorrow to discuss further.

Have a good evening,,

Jim Mc Donald

James J. Mc Donald, PE 1717 East Park Street

City Engineer / Public Works Director PO Box 87

City of Two Rivers Two Rivers, WI 54241-0087
(920) 793-5540  Desk Phone jammcd @two-rivers.org

(920) 973-8068  Cell Phone
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